
T he  o f f i c i a l  open ing  o f  ACA Kwa i  Chung 
C e n t r e  w a s  o n  4  N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 6 . 

Th is  i s  a  good deve lopment  o f  ACA as  the 
cen t re  f ac i l i t a t es  access  f o r  se r v i ce  use r s 
and  i t  enab les  d i f f e ren t  va r i e t y  o f  se rv i ces 
t o  b e  d e l i v e r e d .  O n  t h e  s a m e  d a y,  o v e r 
100  p ro fess iona l s  f rom va r i ous  d i sc ip l i nes 
part ic ipated in ACA’s Annual  Forum to focus 
on the issue of  Legis lat ion Prov is ion in Chi ld 
P ro t e c t i o n  i n  H o n g  K o n g .  A C A  a s p i re s  t o 
organ is ing  such success fu l  events  because 
mul t i -d isc ip l inary co l laborat ion is  the key to 
success in chi ld protect ion.  

Our work achievements over the past year have 
been announced in  the Press Conference and 
in  our  37 th AGM on 7 November  2016.  Aga in ,  
we  emphas i sed  ou r  c l o se l y  connec ted  ro l e s 
i n  p re ven t i on ,  ch i l d  p ro t ec t i on ,  t he r apy  and 

advocacy.  Ch i ld  emot iona l  abuse and neg lect  
is  largely not ta lked about in Hong Kong but i t  
resu l ts  in  d i re  consequences.  We emphas ised 
for  i t  be deal t  wi th v igour.  

T h e  i m p o r t a n c e  o f  C h i l d r e n ’s  R i g h t s  w a s 
p romu lga ted  i n  the  As ia  Pac i f i c  I n te r na t iona l  
Schools  Conference on 9-10 November  2016. 
We a l so  made submiss ions  and  spoke  in  the 
S u b c o m m i t t e e  o n  C h i l d r e n ’s  R i g h t s  o f  t h e 
W e l f a r e  P a n e l ,  L e g i s l a t i v e  C o u n c i l  o n  t h e 
“ S u p p o r t  S e r v i c e  f o r  F a m i l i e s  w i t h  C h i l d re n 
unde r  Ca re  o f  D rug  Abus i ng  Pa ren t s ”  on  22 
December  2016 .  Fu r the r,  upon  the  i nv i t a t i on 
b y  S a v e  t h e  C h i l d re n  H o n g  K o n g ,  A C A  a n d 
HKCCR jo i n t l y  l ed  a  de l ega t i on  to  s tudy  t he 
s u b j e c t  o f  C h i l d r e n ’s  R i g h t s  i n  t h e  B h u t a n 
Chi ldren’s Par l iament f rom 25 December 2016 
to 4 January 2017. 
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O n  1 7  D e c e m b e r  2 0 1 6 ,  i n  t h e  a g e n c y ’s 
annual  ret reat ,  we rev iewed our  past  year ’s 
ach i evemen t .  Thanks  to  the  ded ica t i on  o f  
staff ,  annual  object ives had been achieved. 
Ye a r  2 0 1 7  m a r k s  t h e  c o m m e n c e m e n t  o f  
ACA’s another 3-year p lan.  We wi l l  cont inue 
with h igh spi r i ts  in our miss ion.

Not long ago a 14-year-o ld boy fe l l  prey to 
a  sex  p reda to r  o ve r  t he  i n t e r ne t .  I n  f ac t ,  
t h i s  sex  o f f ende r  had  been  conv ic ted  and 
i n c a rc e r a t e d  b e f o re ,  t h r i c e .  T h i s  i s  m o s t 
emot iona l l y  a rous ing but  noth ing seems to 
have  been  l ea r n t  by  t he  soc i e t y  t o  be t t e r  
t ack l e  t he  p rob l em .  And  no t  be fo re  l ong , 
a n o t h e r  t r a g i c  i n c i d e n t  w i l l  s t r i k e  a g a i n .  
T h e  c h i l d  p ro t e c t i o n  s y s t e m  i s  n o t  d o i n g 
i t s  job  we l l .  A  s ta tu to ry  independent  body 
to take charge of  ch i ld  issues has been on 
ACA’s advocacy agenda. This is  echoed in a 
2016 Chr is tmas South Ch ina Morn ing Post 
feature  ar t ic le  on cyber  sa fe ty  authored by 
Mr Grenvi l le  Cross,  SBS, QC, SC, ACA’s CPI 

consu l tan t  -  tha t  we  a re  in  d i re  s t ra i t s  fo r  
such an independent  body.  The Leg is la t i ve 
Counci l ’s  mot ion for  a Chi ldren Commiss ion 
was  passed  bu t  Hong  Kong  i s  ye t  t o  see 
th is mater ia l ised. 

As  the  yea r  o f  t he  roos te r  has  ushe red  i n 
hope, we look forward to a year’s chal lenge 
a h e a d .  M a j o r  a c t i v i t i e s  o f  A C A  i n c l u d e 
Spank Out  Day on 30 Apr i l  2017,  F lag Day 
on 20 May 2017, Volunteer Award Ceremony 
in  mid-2017,  Profess iona l  Forum and Press 
C o n f e r e n c e  t o w a r d s  t h e  y e a r  e n d .  W e 
m u s t  t h a n k  a l l  w h o  h a v e  s u p p o r t e d  A C A 
u n f a i l i n g l y  t h ro u g h  t h e  y e a r s .  We  a p p e a l  
a g a i n  f o r  y o u r  c o n t i n u a l  s u p p o r t .  G e t  i n 
touch wi th  us .  Let  us  a l l  work  together  fo r  
a  peacefu l  soc ie ty  for  our  ch i ldren to  grow 
and mature.  Best wishes.

Dr Patrick Cheung
Chairperson
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Summary of Major Activities for October to December 2016
Activity

•	 Sharing Forum on Child Protection Legislation in Hong Kong on 4 November

•	 The 37th Annual Press Conference and Annual General Meeting on 7 November

•	 Volunteer Training on 26 and 30 November

•	 Family Sharing Forum
	 1.	Ways of Resolving Children’s Emotions on 16 October
	 2.	Uses of I-message on 16 October
	 3.	Parents’ Expectations on Children on 27 November
	 4.	Uses of Rewards and Punishment on Children on 27 November
	 5.	Appropriate Parenting Styles on 3 December
	 6.	Ways of Parent-child Cooperation on 3 December
•	 Family Outing to Disneyland on 6 November
•	 Volunteer Training on 20 November

•	 Group Service on 8 October
•	 Game Booth for the Tuen Mun Centre Child Protection Carnival on 16 October
•	 Volunteer Service of Family Outing to Disneyland on 6 November
•	 Training Session and Christmas Party on 18 December

•	 Children Therapeutic Group IV (Sessions 4-6) on 5, 12 and 19 October
•	 Batterer Intervention Therapeutic Group for Parents III (Sessions 2-8) on 6, 13, 
20, 27 October, 3, 10 and 17 November

•	 Stress Management Therapeutic Group for Parents with Depressive Features III 
(Sessions 1-8) on 26 October, 2, 16, 23, 30 November, 7, 12 and 14 December

•	 Positive Parenting Talk on 11 November

•	 Child Protection Carnival cum Centre Open Day 16 October
•	 Family Outing to Disneyland on 6 November
•	 Good Parents Sharing Time on 3, 10, 17, 24 November, 1, 8 and 15 December

•	 Good Parent Networking Programme (Stage 3) on 11, 13, 20, 25, 27 and 29 October
•	 Positive Parenting Workshop on 15 and 25 October
•	 Good Parenting Education Programme (Stage 1) on 24, 26, 31 October, 2, 7, 9, 
14, 16, 21 and 23 November

•	 Good Healing Expressive Arts Treatment Workshop on 31 October, 7, 21, 28 
November, 5 and 12 December

•	 Expressive Arts Treatment Workshop on 3, 10, 17 and 24 November
•	 Identifying Suspected Child Abuse Cases Workshop on 5 November
•	 Talk on Building Harmony Parent-child Relationship through Playing Games on 
12 November

•	 Happy Family Positive Parenting Group on 17 November, 1, 8 and 15 December
•	 Positive Parenting Talk on 22 November
•	 Child Protection Assessment and Intervention Workshop on 25 and 30 November
•	 Child Neglect Volunteer Training on 25 November
•	 Child Protection and Multi-disciplinary Collaboration Workshop on 29 November
•	 Interpersonal Relationship Workshop on 9 and 16 December
•	 Raise the Sense of the Child Care Workers on the Knowledge and Handling of 
Child Sexual Harassment Workshop on 23 December

•	 Parent Education Course on 7 October
•	 Parent Talk on Preparation for Kindergarten on 8 October
•	 Volunteer Training
	 1.	Parent Education on 22 October
	 2.	Pre and Post Natal Care on 28 October
•	 Volunteer Sharing
	 1.	Parenting Capacity Assessment Framework on 11 November
	 2.	Home Safety and Helping Skills on 9 December
•	 Family Outing to Disneyland on 6 November
•	 Happy Parent-child Games on 3 December

•	 Children’s Right Talk on 20 October
•	 Christmas Party on 22 December 
•	 Learning Visit to Bhutan Children’s Parliament from 25 December to 4 January

Month

November

October to
December

Project/Title

Sharing Forum

Annual Press Conference 
and Annual General 
Meeting

Child Abuse Treatment 
Corner - Volunteer Home 
Visitation Service for 
Families with Newborn

Daylily Project for Young/
Single Mothers

Joyful Kids Group

Child Abuse Treatment 
Corner

Tuen Mun Centre 
Programmes and Family 
Corner

Child Protection Institute

Healthy Start Home 
Visiting Project

Kids’ Dream



Summary of Major Activities for October to December 2016
Activity

•	 Good Parents’ Leadership Training Group (Stage 2) on 20, 27 October, 1 and 8 
December

•	 Hiking with Fun Parents Activity on 25 October
•	 Family Outing to Disneyland on 6 November
•	 Dessert DIY Parent Class on 12 December

•	 Family Sharing Forum
	 1.	 Positive Psychology on 16 October
	 2.	 Voices of Children, Reward and Punishment on 27 November
	 3.	 Parenting Styles and Importance of Parent-child Cooperation on 3 December
•	 Community Education: Street Booth and Recruitment of Family and Volunteer on 14 

November
•	 Volunteer Training and Gathering on 20 November

•	 Parent’s Relaxing Zone
	 1.	 Starry Parent Joyful Morning Tea on 5 October, 2 November and 7 December
	 2.	 Starry Kitchen on 12 October, 9 November and 14 December
	 3.	 Parent Handcrafts Workshop on 19 October, 16 November and 21 December
•	 Happy Board Game Workshop on 7 and 14 October
•	 Good Parents' Networking Training Course (Stage 3) on 11, 13, 20, 25, 27 and 28 October
•	 Parent-child Activities
	 1.	 Story Telling Group on 8, 29 October, 26 November and 3 December
	 2.	 Recycle Bag Decoupage Workshop on 15 October
	 3.	 Funny Balloon Workshop on 12 November
	 4.	Christmas Party - Thermal Plastic Key Chain Workshop on 10 December
•	 Parent-child Outing on 27 November

•	 Happy Parenting Education Activities 
	 1.	 Talk on To Be a Happy Children Coach on 25 October
	 2.	 Enhance Family Relationship Workshop on 14 November 
•	 Child Development Workshop - Expressive Art Therapy Training on 3, 10, 17 and 24 

November
•	 Give Children the Best Parent Group - Christmas Party on 13 December
•	 Play Therapy (9 Sessions)

•	 Family Outing to Disneyland on 6 November
•	 Volunteer Training from 16 to 18 November
•	 Volunteer Sharing on 18 November
•	 Christmas Party on 10 December

•	 Advertising at Hong Kong Commercial Broadcasting Co. Ltd. from 24 to 28 October 
and from 12 to 16 December

Month

October to 
December

November to 
December

Project/Title

The Chuk Yuen Centre 
Family Corner

Bless My Home Forever 
Volunteer Home Visitation 
Project

Good Parents' Networking 
Project

Child Protection and 
Treatment Project - Happy 
Child Starting from the 
Home

Home Visitation Project for 
New Arrivals

Parent-child Support Line

Forthcoming Events for January to March 2017
Month

February

January to March

Activity

•	 26 February

•	 Survey on Children’s Expectation towards Chief Executive of HKSAR

•	 Volunteer Training on 14 January
•	 Bus Tour on 15 January
•	 Happy Gathering in Lunar New Year on 22 January
•	 Family Sharing Forum
	 1.	 Effective Rules of Training Children on 12 February
	 2.	 Parents’ Relaxation Method on 12 February
	 3.	 Enhance Children's Self-discipline on 12 March
	 4.	 Experience Sharing between Families and Volunteers on 12 March

•	 Positive Parenting Talk on 14 January
•	 Stress Management Therapeutic Group for Parents with Depressive Features IV (Sessions 
1-8) on 17, 24 January, 7, 14, 21, 28 February, 7 and 9 March

•	 Batterer Intervention Therapeutic Group for Parents IV (Sessions 1-7) on 8, 15 February, 1, 8, 
15, 22 and 29 March

•	 Volunteer Training on 22, 23 and 25 February
•	 Children Therapeutic Group V (Sessions 1-2) on 10 and 17 March
•	 New Parent Training Course and Positive Parenting Sharing Session on 22 and 23 March

Project/Title

Service Users’ Gathering

Kids’ Dream

Daylily Project for Young/
Single Mothers

Child Abuse Treatment 
Corner



Forthcoming Events for January to March 2017
Activity

•	 Leisure Corner – Handicraft and Cooking Activities
	 1.	New Year's Couplet and Turnip Cake DIY on 3, 10 and 17 January
	 2.	Octopus Card Holder and Rice Paper Roll DIY on 7, 14 and 21 February
	 3.	Octopus Card Holder and Guizhou Snack DIY on 7, 14 and 21 March
•	 Good Parents Sharing Time on 5 January
•	 Parent Talk about Positive Parenting on 19 January
•	 Family Outing at Ocean Park on 18 February
•	 Parents Relax Gathering at Nine Thirty on 23 February, 2, 9 and 16 March

•	 Effective Parenting Group on 4, 11, 18 January and 8 February
•	 Good Parenting Education Programme (Stage 2) on 9, 11, 16 and 18 January
•	 Good Parent-child Relationship Parent Talk on 14 January
•	 Self-protection Sex Education Workshop on 17 January and 17 February
•	 Respect One Another Education Workshop on 17 January
•	 The Relationship between Different Gender Workshop on 7 February
•	 Positive Child Caring, Children Grow Happily Parent Group on 10, 17 February, 3 and 
10 March

•	 Expressive Arts Self-healing Parent Workshop on 13, 20, 27 February and 6 March
•	 Good Parenting Education Programme (Stage 3) on 13, 15, 20, 22, 27 February 

and 1 March
•	 Multi-disciplinary Professional On-the-job Training Certificate Course on 16 and 23 February
•	 Child Protection Policy Talk on 21 February
•	 Positive Parenting Talk on 22 February
•	 Music Therapy Group for Students on 23 February, 2, 9, 23 and 30 March
•	 Art and Skills of Appreciation Talk on 1 March
•	 Child Protection Policy Workshop on 7 March
•	 Dance Movement Therapy Group for Students on 13 and 20 March
•	 Building Harmony Parent-child Relationship through Playing Games Workshop on 

15 March

•	 Parents Talk cum BB Birthday Party on 7 January
•	 Family Visit to Wetland Park on 12 February
•	 Family Outing to Ocean Park on 18 February
•	 Family Sharing cum Volunteer Award Ceremony on 18 March

•	 Birthday Party cum New Year Parent-child Outing on 1 January
•	 Good Parents Sharing Time on 16, 23 February, 2, 9, 16 and 23 March
•	 Family Outing to Ocean Park on 18 February 
•	 Leisure Corner - Lunar New Year Handicraft DIY and Dessert DIY on 19 February 
and 23 March

•	 Breakthrough with Self-resilience Children Therapeutic Group on 9, 16, 23 
February, 2, 9 and 23 March

•	 Volunteer Training and Gathering on 14 January
•	 Community Education: Street Booth and Recruitment of Family and Volunteer on 
17 January

•	 Happy Gathering in Lunar New Year on 22 January
•	 Family Sharing Forum
	 1.	Parent’s Expectations on 12 February
	 2.	 Volunteers and Families Gathering cum Volunteer Appreciation Ceremony on 12 March

•	 Leisure Corner
	 1.	Starry Kitchen on 6 January, 10 February and 10 March
	 2.	Parent Handcrafts Workshop on 20 January, 24 February and 24 March
	 3.	Parent Orientation Tea Time on 17 February and 31 March
•	 Parent-child Activities
	 1.	Dreamcatcher DIY on 7 January
	 2.	Perler Beads Key Chain Workshop on 25 February
	 3.	Story Telling Group on 18 February and 11 March
	 4.	Funny Balloon Workshop on 18 March
•	 Good Parents' Networking Training Course (Stage 1) on 10, 17, 24 January, 7, 14, 
21, 28 February, 7, 14 and 21 March

•	 Give Children the Best Parent Group
	 1. Satir Communication Stance Experiential Group on 19 January, 9, 16 and 23 February
	 2. Family Reconstruction Group on 2, 9, 16 and 23 March
•	 Play Therapy (9 Sessions)

•	 Good Mother Parent Group on 15, 22 February, 1 and 8 March
•	 Happy Children Group on 24 February, 3, 10 and 17 March 
•	 Volunteer Sharing on 22 March

•	 Family Outing to Ocean Park on 18 February
•	 Sharing cum Awarding Ceremony on 18 March

Month

January to March

February to March

Project/Title

Tuen Mun Centre 
Programmes and Family 
Corner

Child Protection Institute 

Healthy Start Home 
Visiting Project

The Chuk Yuen Centre 
Family Corner 

Bless My Home Forever 
Volunteer Home Visitation 
Project

Good Parents' Networking 
Project 

Child Protection and 
Treatment Project - Happy 
Child Starting from the 
Home

Home Visitation Project 
for New Arrivals

Joyful Kids Group



T he 37th Annual Press Conference was held on 7 November 2016. Dr Patrick Cheung, our Chairperson, reported significant 
events and presented the statistics for the year 2015/16. We also shared concerns and recommendations on different issues 

of child protection work.

Ms Wai, a service user of ACA Daylily Project for Young / Single Mothers, shared her experience with us. She is a single mother 
and has to work for a living. She has a 4-year-old child with Attention Deficit Hyperactivity Disorder to look after. She has to face 
all sorts of stress in her everyday life. The Daylily Project provided her with regular volunteer home visitation, different parent 
education programmes and emotional support, as well as parent-child activities for her to learn positive parenting skills. She 
expressed her gratitude for the support and encouragement from ACA’s social workers and volunteers. 

The Annual Press Conference was followed by the 37th Annual General Meeting cum Annual Dinner. 

We were honoured to have Professor Ian Grenville Cross, SBS, QC, SC, and Mrs Cross; Mr Chua Hoi Wai, Chief Executive of 
HKCSS; Mr Paul Liu, Honorary Legal Advisor of ACA and Ms Wanda Vong, Chairperson of ACAM as guests.

Apart from the formal agenda of the AGM, we presented souvenirs to 
Mr Paul Liu for his service as ACA’s Honorary Legal Advisor. We also 
presented an award to Annunciation Catholic Kindergarten for their 
great effort in child protection. 

The Long Service Awards were presented to the Executive Committee 
members, Dr Patrick Cheung, Mr Nicholas Jim and Dr Lee Man Yuk 
Ching in recognition of their advice and support over the past 15 years. 
The Awards were also presented to Mr Joseph Wong who has served 
ACA for 20 years, Ms Lau Yin Ling and Ms Cheung Shuk Yu for five 
years. Ms Leung Yuen Yee, Ms Lam Ying, Ms Chan Chi Wai and Ms 
Yiu Ken Ying were awarded Outstanding Volunteers for their dedication 
to our agency. Appreciation was also extended to all volunteers who 
have contributed their support to ACA. 

Pearl Lee
Administration Manager
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Dear Ms Cheng and Ms Wong,	 28th October 2016

Hello! I am pleased to join the group “Child Abuse Treatment 
Corner”. The group helped me understand the importance of the 
parents’ emotion in parenting and taught me how to adjust my 
emotion in order to guide and discipline my children in a better 
way.

Before joining the group, I always lost my temper when I tried to 
discipline my children. My uncontrollable emotion would inevitably 
lead to violent behaviours. I understand that parents are children’s 
role models and first teachers. I could see how my uncontrollable 
emotions affected my chi ldren. Our re lat ionship was not 
harmonious. I felt worried and nervous and at times I almost 

collapsed. I loved my children and so I always changed my parenting methods, hoping that they would 
help to change our relationship for the better. However, they never did. During the group sessions, I learnt 
from you and other parents. These sessions made me realise the importance of having good control of 
one’s emotions. I recognised that maybe I was the one who needed to be educated. After joining the 
group, I started to have better control my emotion and I did not easily lose my temper like before. I also 
noticed that whenever I had changes on my parenting approaches, my children changed as well. I am still 
trying my best to find ways to get along with my children. This is not going to be easy but I am so happy 
to see the changes in us.

I would like to thank you sincerely for your lectures and help. I am very touched. If I had not joined the 
group, I would not have understood how my emotions affected my children. Once again, thank you!

Wish you all the best!

	 Member of parents group: LIAN

Manki Wong
Project Social Worker

Child Abuse Treatment Corner
Sponsored by Fu Tak Iam Foundation Limited
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T he Child Abuse Treatment Corner organised a Batterer Intervention Therapeutic Group for parents from September to 
November 2016. The group applied Cognitive Behavioural Therapy by using positive parenting approaches on their 

children. By so-doing, it was hoped that parents would stop using corporal punishment and would learn to practise positive 
thinking. The following was the feedback from one of our group members:



Sharing Forum on Child Protection Legislation 
in Hong Kong cum ACA Kwai Chung Centre 
Opening Ceremony

A CA has a new page in 2016. Our Kwai Chung Centre started its service 
in June 2016. Our services to the district have received many good 

responses and so far the participants have found our activities both useful and 
enjoying. On 4 November 2016, we had an opening ceremony for ACA Kwai 
Chung Centre. We were glad to have invited Mr Alex Wong, the District Social 
Welfare Officer (Tsuen Wan and Kwai Tsing) of Social Welfare Department, to 
be our officiating guest. Mr Wong together with ACA Executive Committee 
members held the opening ceremony. The atmosphere was good and there 
were over a hundred participants joining the ceremony.

After the opening ceremony, a sharing forum on Child Protection Legislation in Hong Kong was held. Dr Patrick Cheung, our 
Chairperson, acted as the moderator of the forum. Guest speakers included the Hon Madam Justice Esther Toh, Judge of the 
Court of First Instance of the High Court, HKSAR; Professor Ian Grenville Cross, SBS, QC, SC, Vice-Chairman of Senate of the 
International Association of Prosecutors; Ms Frances Lee, CIP (Family Conflict and Sexual Violence Policy Unit)(Crime Wing), 
Hong Kong Police Force; Associate Professor Amanda Whitfort, Chairperson of Causing or Allowing the Death of a Child, Sub-
committee of the Law Reform Commission of Hong Kong; Mr Azan Marwah, Barrister-at-Law, Gilt Chambers; and Dr Shiu Yiu 
Keung, Paediatrician, Professional Development Committee member, Against Child Abuse .

During the forum, all guest speakers shared their expertise on how to collaborate with multi-discipline professionals in child 
protection work. They also shared their views on how to improve child protection in Hong Kong. It was also stressed that early 
intervention is very important for children's protection. Taking into consideration of “the best interests of the child” was the 
important part in the child protection work. 

Lau Yin Ling
Development and Training Manager

Staff Retreat 2016
T he Annual Staff Retreat was held on 17 December 2016 (Saturday) at Fanling, the Hong Kong Baptist Assembly. We are very 

grateful for the good weather on that day. With a quiet and comfortable environment, the venue is ideal in conducting staff 
retreat activities.

There were five objectives in the staff retreat activities: enrich the team spirit among all staff; enhance mutual understanding between 
our staff and the Executive Committee (Exco) members; review and evaluate the service plan from November 2015 to October 
2016; assess progress of implementing recommendations made in last retreat and sketch the forward planning on service for the 
coming year. We were glad that Dr Patrick Cheung, our Chairperson; Mr Nicholas Jim, the Vice-chairperson; and Dr Patricia Ip, a 
member of the Executive Committee, attended the morning session. It was a great opportunity for our colleagues to share their 
feelings, ideas and views with the Exco members. All of us reviewed and planned our services. They also shared their stories in 
ACA’s child protection work. All of us reviewed and planned our services based on what had been shared. We believed that the 
relationship between the staff and the Exco members have a big step forward after the staff retreat.

In the afternoon session, we had a barbecue gathering. All staff 
had the chance to understand one another more. The last part 
of the retreat was some simple and meaningful team building 
activities designed by the working team members. These increased 
the staff’s communication and trust. All staff found the activities 
thoroughly enjoying.  

We would like to extend our gratitude to the working team 
members’ effort in planning and organising this staff retreat. 
Their hard work helped to produce a warm and relaxing learning 
occasion for all of us.

Lau Yin Ling
Development and Training Manager
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Child Protection Institute

Bless My Home Forever 
Volunteer Home 
Visitation Project

Daylily Project for 
Young / Single Mothers

Good Parent Networking Programme (Stage 3)

Stage 3 of “Good Parent Networking Programme” completed in October 2016 at 
the Annunciation Catholic Kindergarten. The trained parent leaders put the skills and 
knowledge they learnt into practice by designing and leading warm-up games, which 
helped participating parents learn new parenting skills and experiences. The parent 
leaders used their facilitation skills like professionals. They also formed a parent group 
within the kindergarten with different members responsible for different functions. 
The aim of the group was to pass on skills and knowledge to other parents in the 
kindergarten, hoping that more parents would pick up positive parenting messages.

We were happy to see that the parent leaders grew a lot as they progressed along the 
three stages. Their mutual relationship grew much stronger. They showed concern and 
support for each other.  

Lau Yin Ling
Development and Training Manager

Child Protection Institute

T he project aims at providing emotional support for 
children and families living in Sham Shui Po district 

by regular volunteer visits. Also, it helps families enhance 
parent-child relationship and strengthen resilience. Volunteers 
play the role of a peer in each family. 15 new volunteers 
attended the volunteer training on 20 November 2016. The 
training allowed the volunteers to familiarise themselves with 
the details of the project, understand their roles and learn 
positive parenting skills. Team building games, discussions 
and sharing forums were included in order to establish 
cohesion and a sense of belonging among volunteers. 

A family sharing forum 
with the theme "Voices 
o f  Ch i ld ren ,  Reward 
and Punishment", was 
held on 27 November 
2016. Youth volunteers 
from Rotary Club helped 
volunteers to prepare 
activities for children and 
famil ies. Children and 
parents enjoyed a happy 

family day by having picnic, flying kites and playing ice-breaking 
games together. Besides, parents were encouraged to listen to 
the voices of children and learnt the skills in using reward and 
punishment through the sharing sessions conducted by the 
project social worker. 

Alex Wong
Social Worker

Mothers, You Have Done Great!
Over the past year, 60 single-parent families joined Daylily 
Project. I should say all of the mothers in the project are “Super 
Mothers”.

All mothers deserve our respect. They deliver their babies 
regardless of the challenges ahead. They devote tireless effort 
in taking care of their babies when the babies are growing up. 
They spend time attending various parents sharing forums, 
family activities and volunteer visitations so that they can equip 
themselves better.

Single mothers deserve even greater respect. They need to 
overcome their occasional fear that they are not giving enough 
to their children. Yet mothers, you have given your children much 
love and support. Mothers, you have done great!

Miona Chan
Social Worker

Sponsored by the Community Chest of Hong Kong

Sponsored by the Community Chest of Hong Kong 



Sponsored by the Hong Kong Jockey Club Charities Trust

Parent Talk: Preparation for Kindergarten
On 8 October 2016, Ms Yeung Kin Yuet, Principal of T.W.G.Hs Ko 
Teck Kin Memorial Kindergarten, was invited to give a parent talk 
on “Preparation for Kindergarten”. Ms Yeung shared her knowledge 
of children development with participating parents and equipped 
them with practical parenting skills. Most participants found the talk 
informative and insightful. The families had a chance to walk around 
the kindergarten after the talk. They could understand more about the 
facilities of the kindergarten. 

Volunteer Training Course and Sharing
Three experience-sharing sessions were organised for volunteers on 28 October, 11 November and 9 December 2016. The themes 
of these sessions were pre and post natal care, the parenting capacity assessment for families with 0-12 months old babies, and 
home safety. Apart from project social workers, we were honoured to have Ms Esther Siu, Midwife Consultant, Department of 
Obstetrics and Gynaecology of Tuen Mun Hospital as speaker to share with us pre and post natal care. The volunteers found the 
training sessions informative and insightful. They were keen to learn to prepare themselves for the coming voluntary work.

Family Outing to Disneyland
In order to enhance parent-child communication, we organised the “Family Outing to Disneyland” on 6 November 2016. Altogether, 
114 family members and volunteers participated in the activity. The participants’ feedback was very encouraging. It was a day of 
amusement and delight for everybody. They enjoyed the wide range of attractions. The fantasy parade, stage shows and the meet 
and greet sessions with Disney characters added fun and laughter to a sunny day.

Happy Parent-child Games
On 3 December 2016, we were honoured to have Mr Paul Wong, Lecturer of the Department of Early Childhood Education, Hong 
Kong Institute of Education to conduct a talk on “Happy Parent-child Games” for 33 family members. Through experiential learning, 
the parents learnt how physical exercises helped children grow healthily. The speaker’s lively presentation made the talk thoroughly 
enjoyable for participating parents and children. Not only did the activity enhance parent-child interaction and communication, it also 
enabled the parents to know the importance of games towards the growth and development of children. 

Cindy Tang
Project Social Worker

The Hong Kong Jockey Club Community Project Grant - 

Healthy Start Home Visiting Project

Home Visitation Project for New Arrivals

Christmas Party
On 10 December 2016, thanks to the sponsorship of Dignity Trust & 
Friendship Union, we invited our project families to join a Christmas Party. 
The families enjoyed the buffet lunch and had great fun during the event. 
They expressed that a buffet lunch was too expensive for them. The party 
provided them a chance to broaden their horizon and gave them warmth. 

Vicky Chan
Project Social Worker

Sponsored by the Keswick Foundation

10



Collaborative partner: Save the Children Hong Kong

Parent’s Relaxing Zone
From October to December 2016, we held regular parent activities, such as Morning 
Tea Sharing and Parent’s Kitchen and Handcraft workshops. These activities 
enabled participants to share information and experience with each other and enrich 
themselves. We hope that the building up of mutual support groups can increase 
their sense of belonging.

Good Parents’ Networking Training Course
In October 2016, we held the third stage of the “Good Parents’ Networking” training 
course. Parents were encouraged to share the knowledge and skills they learnt in 
stages 1 and 2, to conduct a sharing session and a cooking class in order to benefit 
more parents and build a community mutual aid network.

Holiday Farm Family Gathering
A parent-child outing was arranged on 27 November 2016 at Sheung Shui Holiday 
Farm. There were 73 participants, including 41 parents and 32 children. Parents 
and children enjoyed the outing activities, such as D.I.Y. bread making, feeding and 
interacting with animals, finishing the game tasks, playing in a playground made 
from recycled materials. Families revealed that they had lots of fun and enjoyed 
the quality family time together. The outing helped to increase the parent-child 
relationship.

Haidee Hung
Project Social Worker

Good Parents’ Networking Project

I n order to help parents enhance their skills and knowledge in parenting and to establish a support network, an 8-session 
“Good Parents Sharing Time” course was held from 3 November 2016 to 5 January 2017 in our Tuen Mun Centre. Child 

developmental needs, skills in handling children’s emotional problems, listening skills and skills in conflict resolution were shared. 

One of the characteristics in this course was that the volunteers from the Family Corner Volunteer Group were the host and also 
the speaker for the programme. It equipped the volunteers with better presentation and organisation skills, and also enhanced 
the cohesiveness among the parents. The participants reflected that mutual support relationship was built up and their parenting 
skills had improved a lot through the group discussions, role play and experience-sharing sessions. In short, 24 parents participated 
in the course. 13 of them will join the Family Corner Volunteer Group to help support ACA in promoting child protection services.

Peter Ng
Social Worker

Good Parents Sharing Time
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The Chuk Yuen Centre Family Corner 

W e held the “Good Parents’ Leadership” Training Group (Stage 2) in 
October and December 2016. It aimed at raising participants’ awareness 

of child protection and building up their confidence in providing services. The 
ten graduate parents would assist parent education programmes in Chuk Yuen 
Family Corner in future.

On 25 October and 12 December 2016, we held a hiking activity in Clear 
Water Bay Country Park and a “Dessert DIY” parent class to make butterfly 
crackers and almond bars respectively. The participants enjoyed leisure corner 
activities and thought it helped them relieve their life pressure and gave them 
the opportunity to make new friends.

On New Year’s Day of 2017, the families went to an organic farm in Kam 
Sheung Road. They enjoyed the parent-child drama show and BBQ party. The 
occasion was an unforgettable experience for them.

In the new year, I will start my service in Tuen Mun Centre. I would like to thank 
all those I worked with in Chuk Yuen Centre for the past three years. I am sure 
Chuk Yuen Family Corner will continue its parent support network for families 
in the district.

Peter Ng
Social Worker

Sponsored by Help for Children Asia Prevent and Treat Child Abuse

T his project aims at helping children to learn ways to tackle emotions, express 
their feelings and thoughts and regain confidence; helping parents to understand 

their children's developmental needs, and learn skills in positive parenting and stress 
management; and improving parent-child relationships.

From October to December 2016, we organised two “Happy Parenting Education 
Activities” for 41 parents; and one “Expressive Art Therapy Training” workshop for 55 
children. In this period, a total of ninie free-of-charge play sessions were offered to children 
under 12 years old.

On 13 December 2016, Dr Patricia Ip, ACA Executive Committee member; Ms Wanda Hau, Assistant Director; the project social 
worker and two mothers, shared with the representatives and advisers of the funder about our services. On the same day, we also held 
a Christmas party. 

Program Vignette
“Enhance Family Relationship” workshop was indeed an amazing experience. After acting my situation out in present time through re-
enacted real-life, past and future incidents, I understand how incidents in my past experience affected my feelings and the relationship 
with my daughters.” 

“Getting connected to my present family in a new and viable way through sculpting helped me improve the relationship with my family 
members and release my negative feeling. I have more positive energy in my life now.”

“I felt much depressed in the past five years. I really enjoyed the workshop and being with my inner self was a thrilling experience. I was 
full of energy and motivation after attending the workshop.”

Cherry Choy
Project Social Worker

Child Protection and Treatment Project - 

Happy Child Starting from the Home
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